Jackson, Tricia

From: ADEQ Email List

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2016 6:30 PM

To: 111d_emaillist

Subject: [111(d) Workgroup] Clean Power Plan Stay: Next Steps

Stakeholders,

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality and Arkansas Public Service Commission are pleased to have high-
Court relief from the challenging federally mandated timeline with respect to the Clean Power Plan. Our agencies will
continue, as we did before the CPP was issued, to engage our stakeholders on proposed and ongoing energy and
environmental policy and regulation. We look forward to engagement that can now occur on a timeline and in a context
that makes sense and represents good stewardship of taxpayer resources for Arkansas, for our citizens, and for our
regulated community.

Our agencies are considering the following questions as we assess the most appropriate direction for Arkansas:

1)  Will EPA continue to seek comment on related issues that were not finalized in the rule that are subject to the
stay? (e.g. the Clean Energy Incentive Program)

2) If the Clean Power Plan is ultimately upheld, how will the new compliance schedule develop?

3)  Will modeling entities continue to optimize modeling and find agreement on modeling assumptions during the
stay?

4) How do we, in our respective agencies, maximize the value of the resources already invested by the Agencies and
stakeholders with respect to this rule and energy and environmental policy?

5)  What is our obligation under Act 382 of 2015 (Ark. Code Ann. 8-3-203(b)(2))? Is the State required to suspend
activity during the stay?

6) How does the stay impact the obligation of the Arkansas Public Service Commission to provide a cost estimate for
the Arkansas Clean Power Plan strategy?

7) How will the stakeholder group function during the stay, and are there benefits that may be derived from
discussing energy and environmental policy implicated by other EPA rules?

Our agencies are contemplating the questions above and are particularly interested in your thoughts on questions 4 — 7.
Please provide your timely feedback to the following email address: 111d@adeq.state.ar.us. We will consider your
feedback as we look forward.
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